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March 23, 2017 

 

Dear Members: 

 

The New Hampshire Building Officials Board of Directors recently made an executive 

decision to contract with the New Hampshire Municipal Association for the Association’s 

business services. 

 

This decision was not taken lightly, however we felt it was in the best interest of the 

Association to engage in a “fixed expense” while maintaining a level of service necessary 

to accommodate our growing membership. 

 

We are asking for your cooperation and patience during this transition process.  As with 

all facets of our lives, COMMUNICATION is essential. 

 

First we ask that you all recognize that NHBOA correspondence will no longer be coming 

or going to Cornerstone Association Business Management. 

 

 The new NHBOA mailing address is 25 Triangle Park,  Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
Please advise your municipal accounting department about this change. 

 

Any concerns or inquiries can be directed to the NHBOA Governing Board.  Attached is 

our contact information.  You can also utilize our email at NHBOA@comcast.net  

 

Over the next month, WATCH YOUR EMAIL for notification of our regular monthly 

training meetings.  As most know our educational meetings are consistently the Second 

Wednesday of Each Month.  If you have not received a notice, check your “spam” or 

“junk” email folders.   The sign up and payment processes may seem slightly different in 

the beginning but we expect a smooth transition with YOUR help.  

  

Also monitor the NHBOA Website for Association Announcements such as training and 

updates.   When all else fails, CALL a member of the NHBOA Governing Board. 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  Again we thank you for your 

cooperation.  

 

 

Carrie Rouleau-Cote, President 

New Hampshire Building Officials Association 
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         2017 NHBOA GOVERNING BOARD  
 

President  Carrie Rouleau-Côté    Term expires 2018 

   Town of Auburn 

   P.O. Box 309 

   Auburn, NH  03032 

   Tel: (603) 483-5052 x 3   Fax: (603) 483-0518 

   e-mail bldginsp@townofauburnnh.com 

 

Vice-President               William McKinney    Term expires 2017 

   City of Nashua Community Development  

   City Hall, 2nd Floor, 229 Main Street, P.O. Box 2019 

   Nashua, NH  03061-2019 

   Tel: (603) 589-3080 

   e-mail:  mckinneyw@nashuanh.gov  

 

Secretary  Dario Carrara     Term expires 2018 

   Town of Peterborough 

   1 Grove Street 

   Peterborough, NH  03458 

   Tel: (603) 924-8000 x 118   Fax: (603) 924-8001 

   e-mail ceo@peterboroughnh.gov  

 

Treasurer  Mark Morong     Term expires 2018 

   Town of Stratham  

   10 Bunker Hill Avenue 

   Stratham, NH 03885 

   Tel: (603) 772-7391 x 180 

   e-mail: mmorong@strathamnh.gov   

 

Asst. Treasurer              Michael Santa, CBO    Term expires 2017 

   City of Concord 

   37 Green Street 

   Concord, NH 03301 

   Tel: (603) 225-8580 

   e-mail: msanta@concordnh.gov 

 

Director:  Scott Tenney     Term expires 2018 

   Town of Amherst 

   2 Main Street, P.O. Box 960 

   Amherst, New Hampshire 03031 

   Tel: (603) 673-6041 x 214 

   e-mail: STenney@AmherstNH.gov 

 

Director                Steve Paquin     Term expires 2016 

   Town of Belmont 

   143 Main Street 

   Belmont, NH 03220 

   Tel: (603) 267-8300 

   e-mail: buildingofficial@belmontnh.org 
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Director   Timothy Dupont    Term expires 2017 

   City of Nashua 

   229 Main Street, P.O. Box 2019 

   Nashua, NH 03061 

   Tel: (603) 589-3076 

   e-mail: dupontt@nashuanh.gov 

 

 

Director   Michael Hagan    Term expires 2017 

   City of Keene 

   3 Washington Street  

   Keene, New Hampshire  03431 

   Tel: (603) 352-5440   Cell: 603.313.2542 

   e-mail: mhagan@ci.keene.nh.us  

 

Past President  Wayne Richardson  Term expires upon new President 

   Town of Bedford 

   55 Constitution Drive 

   Bedford, NH  03110 

   Tel: (603) 472-3838  Fax: (603) 472-4565 

   e-mail wrichardson@ci.bedford.nh.us 
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